

Minutes Dugout Club Meeting – March 4, 2024 CHS Baseball – 6:30 PM

www.claremonthighschoolbaseball.com

Lillian Bass - President, Valerio Garcia - Vice President, Tram Vo - Treasurer, Lisa Buch - Secretary

- Minutes from February 2024 Meeting were approved.
- Next meeting April 1 @ 6:30 PM (first Monday of the month)

New Business & Coach Update:

- Booster President Updates:
 - o Spring Spirit Pack (\$250/player) The jerseys and hats from the Spring spirit packs have been handed out, and the zip cage jackets and water bottles will be ready soon. Not all families have paid. Please pay as soon as possible. Only families that have paid will get the cage jackets and water bottles. Let the boosters know if the funds are an issue for you. Parents provided feedback that the font of the "C" on the hats isn't loved by the team.
 - o CHS Open House (3/5) The boosters have been offered a table at tomorrow's Open House. Lillian will be there selling shirts and sweatshirts and would welcome other parents and players to join her.
 - O Upcoming Restaurant Fundraiser Thank you to Daniel and Rose Rascon for helping coordinate Saturday's fundraiser dinner at Casa Maguey in the Claremont Village. It's a buffet offering for \$30/pp (the baseball program will make \$14 on each ticket sold). The final count is due on Friday. We only have sold 17 tickets so far.
 - O Day of Service The boosters have been offered an opportunity to do service with the LA Food Bank, prepping food boxes for area food pantries. Lillian asked for feedback, if families were interested. Reaction was mixed, but enough people said they could be interested, so she will work out a date after Spring Break.
- Senior Day Committee Report: Joelle Green reported that the committee would like to ask for \$250 to purchase balloons, flowers, ribbons and other items for senior day. Senior parents will prepare a table for pictures of each senior and Freshman, Sophomores and Juniors will be asked to bring something fun for goodie bags for each of the seniors. Some items to be purchased will be able to be used again in future years. Vanessa Alcaraz will be bringing her sound system, so hopefully the sound will be better. The committee is going to continue their planning. The funding request was approved.
- Nominate/Elect Booster Treasurer The current Treasurer, Tram Vo, is stepping down because her son is not currently playing on the team. Rose Rascon volunteered to take on the role and was unanimously approved. Thank you Rose!
- End of Season Banquet Committee Lillian asked for volunteers to plan the end of season banquet. Carrie, Moncie and Rose volunteered. Please let us know if anyone else is interested in helping.

CHS Dugout Club 3/4/2024 - Page 1 of 2

• End of Season Banquet (cont.) - A discussion was also held about the location for the banquet and the timing. The coaches would like to make sure that event is planned after CIF, in case we make it to the post season. If we don't want to wait, the coaches thought maybe we should plan separate banquets. Parents expressed that we would prefer to wait and celebrate together. Lillian found out that the Pomona Mining Co would be \$37/pp for a Sunday brunch. Lisa is going to check pricing with the Doubletree.

Coach Updates – Coach Chris

- Coach Updates:
 - o All JV players should return the button-up maroon jerseys ASAP now that the new parent funded jerseys have arrived.
 - o No one should be parking in the basketball court area, per CHS Administration request.
 - o Team Picture Day is March 6 at 4:30 PM
 - o New Frosh Coach is very close to being hired (Mike Horton from PFA) families that know of Mike, said that he should be a great addition to the coaching team.
 - o Frosh schedules have been tough due to the weather and field conditions. Thanks to everyone for your patience. Hopefully the issues will be resolved soon.
 - We are hoping to have a double-header on Saturday varsity then Frosh. JV will have an inner-squad game on Wednesday at 1 PM. Details will be sent as soon as finalized.

Banner Sales - Paul Miller and Dominic Maldonado

• New Banner Updates - New Hendricks banner is being printed.

Treasury report - Lisa Buch Reported from Tram Vo Email

- Tram provided the report below, which was approved.
- With those families still at the meeting, Lillian requested approvals to pay for \$600 tournament fee (\$600) and \$1,680.24 6-month temporary fence costs. Families approved paying tourney fees, but had questions about fence costs. Lillian will follow up to try and get answers.

Beginning Balance as of 02/01/2024		14,043.67
Expenses:		
CHECK 181 - Jerseys	(4,299.75)	
CHECK 180 - Hats	(4,071.21)	
CHECK 182 - Hats Rewrite	(4,071.21)	
DEPOSIT ID NUMBER 180 Reverse	4,071.21	
DEPOSIT ID NUMBER 182 Reverse	4,071.21	
WITHDRAWAL 02/28- Hats payment	(4,071.21)	
CHECK 179- Batting Cage Jackets	(1,101.40)	
CHECK 177 - Additional Maroon Jerseys	(447.64)	
CHECK 178 - Water Bottles	(219.51)	
Zelle Payment:		
Football Square Donations	2,270.00	
Uniforms Donations	9,911.06	
Ending Balance as of 02/29/2024		16,085.22